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156 Ballantyne Avenue S., 
Montreal West, P. Q,.

June 7th, 1941.

Right Honourable Arthur Meighen 
The Senate,
OTTAWA, Canada.

Dear Sir:

I have your letter of June 5th and wish to thank 
you very much Indeed for your advice concerning my telegram 
of June 4th on the subject of the Pension Act Amendments 
and the effect of Order-in-Counci1 dated May 21, 1940.

When I received copies of Hansard giving the House 
debate on the Bill I was surprised indeed to find that the 
question of the "dead spot” between May 21st and June 29th 
had not even been mentioned in the House debate. Possibly 
this is understandable because the Government would not, I 
presume, be overanxious to have the full significance of that 
action by Order-in-Council known to" the public. Under the 
circumstances, you were the only one to whom I could appeal 
and notwithstanding the fact that you were unable to do 
anything, I wish to thank you very much indeed for your 
attention to this matter.-

Yours faithfully,

EWClKD
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